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To: Woodland Public Schools Board of Directors 
From: Michael Green 
Date: May 15, 2023 
Regarding: Recommendation for Non-renewal of Provisional Employees 
 

 
Woodland Public Schools is in the unfortunate position of having to reduce personnel as a result 
of the failure of the voters to support the renewal of the expiring Educational Program and 
Operations Levy. We must reduce our expenditures by $3,000,000 for the 2023-2024 school 
year budget and the same, and possibly more, from the 2024-2025 school year budget.   
 
Because approximately 85% of the school district expenditures are for salaries and benefits, 
lowering our staffing levels is the only way to close the budget hole. 
 
Because of the anticipated financial exigency, I am recommending the non-renewal of the 
provisional teaching contracts for the following employees: 
 

 
• Juan Brassel - Columbia Elementary School Dual Language 
• Preston Brooks - Woodland Middle School Social Studies 
• Erynne Cushing - TEAM High School 
• Heidi Kleser - North Fork Elementary School 
• Danielle Przedwojewski - Woodland Middle School Science 

 


